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Snohomish County Council on Aging 
Membership Recruitment 

 
September 2, 2022 

 

 

COA Members:  Mindy Taylor (Chair), Lou Ann Carter, Michele Blythe, Kim Manus, Dennis Wheeler, 

and Nixon Opondo 

                                                                                                                                                                              

Staff: Laura White and Linda Vizmanos  

The Council on Aging interviewed Anthony “Tony” Lazaro for consideration to fill a vacant position 
on the Council on Aging.  The Council on Aging membership recommends Tony Lazaro be 
appointed to the Council on Aging beginning as soon as official appointment can be made. 

 
Tony Lazaro, Council District # 3 

 

 Current employment:  Retired.  

Tony Lazaro is a veteran of the Indian Navy. After his retirement from the Indian Navy, he 
emigrated to the United States, where he entered academia, and earned a PhD in 
Engineering. Over the past near 30 years, Mr. Lazaro had been a professor of Engineering 
and recently retired as the Dean of Engineering at St. Martin’s University. In his retirement, 
Mr. Lazaro has delved into community engagement work, sitting on the Board of Directors for 
the Edmonds Senior Center. Previously, Tony also served on the Board of Directors for the 
South Sound Senior Center in Olympia. 

 
 
                    
 
 
 

 
Motion:  The Council on Aging proposes applicant Tony Lazaro be forwarded to the County 
Executive for recommendation and the County Council for appointment to the Council on Aging for 
an initial three-year term.  
 
 
 


